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Comodoro Rivadavia, 30 of January 2022.- 

 
 
Dear brothers, I want to greet you all, hoping that upon receipt of this letter you are all well enjoying 

the blessings of our beloved God and the Lord Jesus. 

-  R E P O R T  -  

 
BIRTHDAYS: First of all, I wanted to inform you that thanks to the mercy 
of God, on January 20 I turned 50 years old. And at the same time, on 
January 8, I completed 22 years of having been baptized for the 
forgiveness of my sins. 
 
HEALTH: {Temperatures are in Celsius}. In terms of health, this first 
month of the year was complicated, for many relatives and acquaintances 
in Comodoro Rivadavia, and all for the same date, between January 15 
and 22. In my opinion, in some cases it was due to low temperature that 
was caused by a wave of polar cold. Here in my city before that date we 
had several very hot days, whose temperature was between 33 and 35 
degrees. Suddenly I went down very sharply, from walking in a T-shirt we 
had to resort to warmer clothes. 
 
My family and I had a flu picture the four of us, my wife, two children and me. Of the four, 
the most affected was me since I had a lot of body aches, fever and congestion, but this is 
usual for me every time I have the flu. I was like this for three days, then I gradually got 
better. My wife only had a stuffy nose for three days. My daughter had a sore throat and 
something in her body for three days, and my son only had a fever of 38.4 the most she 
had, but only two days, after that nothing. We did not do the swab for two reasons: 1 They 
no longer do it for free and 2. When I consulted a health center by phone, they told us that if 
we had any symptoms related to Covid-19 (which we did) we just isolate ourselves and In 
case the temperature rises a lot and persists, we go to the hospital, which did not happen. 
 
But if my family and brothers in Christ had Covid-19 since they lost their taste, the case of 
my nephew Franco Del Arco, and my mother, Luisa Marimán, smell. But the symptoms were 
mild, body aches, fever and nasal congestion. Also my mother-in-law, my sister-in-law, 
some neighbors and other relatives got sick on the same date, with whom we had no 
contact. 
 
We are all vaccinated with two doses or in some cases three vaccines for Covid-19 
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LOCAL CHURCH: Despite the efforts made in evangelistic matters, we have not had new 
visitors, but I continue to distribute invitations to encourage them to study at home or 
online to people and everywhere I go. 
 
As for Sunday preaching, I have been taking turns with my nephew Franco Del Arco. The 
other brothers have been in charge of the other services. 
 
RAWSON BROTHERS: There are four Rawson brothers who continue to congregate 
faithfully. I was with them in December 2021. In January I have not traveled, because I have 
been focused on other activities, but I will do so in the first or second week of February. 
 
BROTHERS OF PUNTA ARENAS AND THE FUTURE. I continue teaching Bible studies with 
the brothers who live in Chile, on Wednesdays at 9:00 p.m. 
 
As reported in the previous report, these brothers had asked me to visit them but I have not 
yet been able to do so. First, because of the high costs involved, since the value of the 
Argentine peso has been greatly devalued, and another because entry into Chile is very 
restricted and with many requirements for Argentines. In addition, on several occasions 
they have closed the border unexpectedly, which would leave me stranded in that country. 
 
VISIT FROM ED BRAND: We were expecting the visit of brother Ed Brand from the United 
States, from January 26 to 30, but due to the increase in cases of Covid-19 Omicron variant 
in Argentina and in the city where I live, we did not think it convenient that brother came, so 
we rescheduled his visit for months later when all this stabilizes again. 
 
Final greeting: Brothers, I bid you farewell as always asking for your prayers for us, at the 
same time we pray for you from this part of the continent so that the Lord blesses and 
keeps you, now and always. 
 
I thank each church and brothers who help me financially to continue carrying the gospel of 
Christ in this city. I quote the words of the apostle Paul regarding his help “a sweet aroma, 
an acceptable sacrifice, pleasing to God. Therefore my God shall supply all your need 
according to his riches in glory of him in Christ Jesus.” 
 
The grace of the Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God, and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit be 

 
 
THE LORD IS COMING! (REVELATION 22:12)  
 
 
 
 
 


